
They say time flies and I cannot believe we have reached
the end of another year!  The Autumn term has, as always,
been a busy one and the last few weeks have certainly
been that. We have had plays and performances galore,
Christmas Bazaars, and we mustn’t forget the visits from
Santa himself.
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It has been so wonderful to see old and new faces at these events and I
would like to express my sincere gratitude to those of you who came
along to support us. Without you these events would not be the success
they were. I would also like to thank the students themselves for taking
part and also to the staff for their organisational work. 

I have loved seeing the students making such great progress this term.  I
was absolutely blown away by some of our Key Stage 4 students
recently, who delivered an amazing adaptation of Charles Dickens
Scrooge. It has been great to see and hear new students settling into
school routines and making such great progress, particularly with their
communication. We have had students attending sports events, work
experience opportunities and so many students across the federation
making amazing progress with their reading. I have also been so proud of
some of our Key Stage 2 students at ETS who have actually written and
produced their own books – authors and illustrators in the making! I
know that there are even more students joining the writing group next
term so I look forward to reading even more stories in the Spring term!

I would like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to those of
you who took the time to send in your messages to staff recently. They
were so well received and really did give staff a huge boost of Christmas
cheer. As always, we are all so grateful to our families for all your
continued support.

And finally, I would like to wish you all a very Merry and peaceful
Christmas and a joyful New Year. However you spend the break, I hope
you enjoy spending time with family and friends. 

I look forward to welcoming the students back to school on the 3rd
January.  See you next year!



Term Ends - Friday 15th 
December

Pupils return -
Wednesday 3rd January

LS1 @ Pizzalogica -
Wednesday 10th January

Parents’ Evening (except
Ladybirds) - Tuesday
16th January and
Wednesday 17th January 

LS2 @ Pizzalogica -
Wednesday 17th January 

Ladybirds Parents’
Evening - Thursday 18th
January

LS3 @ Pizzalogica -
Wednesday 24th January

BB PTFA AGM at 10 am -
Thursday 25th January

S1 @ Pizzalogica -
Wednesday 31st January

WHAT'S
COMING UP

Family coffee Mornings - Dates for Upper
school classes are listed on the next page.

Message from Steven Finnemore, Chair of
Governors.

Term Dates are available on our website,
link in the newsletter.

The Big Ambition - Survey date has been
extended to January 2024.

NHS Torbay Hospital - If you would like to
complete a survey about your visits to
Torbay Hospital, please contact the
Nursing Team at BB in the new year.

Fundraising - Thank you for supporting
our fundraising efforts this term.  Totals
raised are listed.

Orthotics is no longer being offered as a
service at BB.  Please contact 
the Orthotic Centres at Torquay or
Plymouth (tel numbers in the newsletter).

New Assistant Head - Tom Cook is joining
us next term.

Born at the Right time - A support service
for families.  Their website link is in the
newsletter.

MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE!
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EVENT FOR FAMILIES!!!

It is our absolute pleasure to invite
parents, carers and grandparents to

class-based family events.

Across the school year, we will be inviting families to join either their
Class Teacher or a key member of staff to a Class Coffee Morning at
Pizzalogica at Meadowbrook.  Classes will be invited on an individual
basis, so families can meet, get to know each other and have a chat.

The list of dates for each class is overleaf.  If you didn’t know,
Pizzalogica is located in Meadowbrook which is the large building
within the school car park.  As part of their work experience, we are
hoping for our older students to prep and serve the drinks so bring
your pennies along!  The Class Coffee Morning will run from 10.30 am.  
We hope you can join us at Meadowbrook! 

DATES FOR CLASS COFFEE MORNINGS

AT MEADOWBROOK

FROM 10.30 AM

LS1 - Wednesday 10th January

LS2 - Wednesday 17th January

LS3 - Wednesday 24th January

S1 - Wednesday 31st January

S2 - Wednesday 7th February

S3 - Wednesday 21st February

S4 - Wednesday 28th February

Sixth Form 1 - Wednesday 6th March

Sixth Form 2 - Wednesday 13th March



MESSAGE FROM STEVEN FINNEMORE, CHAIR OF GOVERNORS
 
Autumn Term 2023 Update 

As the year draws to an end (and in preparation for writing this
newsletter), I’ve been thinking about a number of things, where’s the
year gone being the main one. It doesn’t seem like a year ago that I
became the chair and we were preparing for 2023, but I’m not sure
we could have expected to have such a busy time, especially having
to attend 2 Ofsted visits with in the space of a few weeks. The 2
Good ratings were as expected by governors and are testament to
the Senior Leaders and staff that we were so well prepared.

Throughout the term, Governors have attended student council,
whole school meetings and other events and we will continue to do
this, along with a schedule of Monitoring Walks throughout the
coming year. Each walk focuses on a key area of the curriculum and
we are able to challenge and assess the impact of teaching. We are
also able to meet with parents, staff and pupils and we welcome
feedback.

We have appointed one new governor this term and we have another
that will join us in the new Year. Karolina Galera joined us in
September and will be on the CBT committee and will be helping
with safeguarding. Please say hello to her or any governors you may
see around school. You can’t miss us, now we have striking new
bright orange lanyards!

More info about the Governors can be found on our website;
http://learntolivefederation.co.uk/governors/

All the governors hope you have a wonderful Christmas and a very
happy new year.

Steven Finnemore, 
Chair of Governors

http://learntolivefederation.co.uk/governors/


Current Term Dates for this year and the next
academic year can be found on our website
Bidwell Brook

The Big Ambition - The Children’s Commissioner for England, Dame
Rachel de Souza, has launched The Big Ambition, a national survey of
children and young people across England.

The Big Ambition aims to hear from children across England on what
they think is important! In the lead up to the next General Election, the
Children’s Commissioner wants to take children’s thoughts, opinions
and ideas to decision-makers, to make sure that the Government
hears young people’s voices on what they think needs to be done to
make children’s lives better in England.  The survey has been extended
and is now open until Friday 19th January 2024..

Although the survey is not
specifically aimed at children with
SEND, it does include an option to
indicate if you have special
educational needs.  It is very quick
to complete, the questions are
‘tick box’ and pretty
straightforward. The link is here.

Torbay Hospital is conducting a survey
and would like to know from families, your
views of the service they receive.

If you would be happy completing a survey, please give Claire or Zoe,
our School Nurses, a call in the new year.  They will request a survey to
be sent home to you.  Their number is 01803 415011.

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
https://bidwellbrook.devon.sch.uk/term-dates/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/


The Rags2Riches clothes collection this term raised £86.80!  We
have another collection booked after the February half term holiday.

The Macmillan Coffee Morning at BB raised £63.67.  Thanks so much!

Our contribution from Bidwell Brook to Children In Need was £114.70.  
These are all amazing amounts so thank you everyone.

Fundraising - We have some totals to share
with you:

Orthotics is no longer dealt with at Bidwell
Brook.

If you have any enquiries regarding footwear, splints, helmets
then please ring the Orthotic Centre at Castle Circus Torquay
on 01803 217761 or Plymouth Orthotics on 01752 434229.  If you
have a child that you feel requires orthotics and haven't been
seen before then a GP or Physio referral will need to be made
first. Please do not hesitate to contact the Physio Team at
Bidwell Brook if you have any questions. 

Thank you.

New Assistant Head - Next term, we
welcome Tom Cook to Bidwell Brook as
our new Assistant Head, supporting
Kate and Marie.



Born at the Right Time’s vision is to create a world where
families of people with complex disabilities are valued and
supported to thrive in a community where they belong. We
put the lived experience of families at the heart of our work
and are passionate about improving lives through parent
carer support, training practitioners and influencing policy
makers and providers.

We have a number of free resources for the parent carers of
children with complex needs on our website.

You may find this
information useful:

https://www.bornattherighttime.com/



